
State of Arizona 

COMMISSION ON JUDICIAL CONDUCT 

Disposition of Complaint 21-277 

Judge:  

Complainant:  

ORDER 

November 21, 2022 

The Complainant alleged that a justice of the peace made inappropriate 
comments about his appearance and family, as well as failed to conduct court 
business in a timely or efficient manner.  

The role of the Commission on Judicial Conduct is to impartially determine 
whether a judicial officer has engaged in conduct that violates the Arizona Code of 
Judicial Conduct or Article 6.1 of the Arizona Constitution. There must be clear and 
convincing evidence of such a violation in order for the Commission to take 
disciplinary action against a judicial officer. 

No further action is warranted in this matter as the judge in this matter has 
passed away. The matter is now closed pursuant to Commission Rule 23(a).  

Commission member Barbara Brown did not participate in the consideration 
of this matter. 
 
Copies of this order were distributed to all 
appropriate persons on November 21, 2022. 








